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UCPI District

Board of Directors

Meeting Record

	The University Crossing Public Improvement District Board of Directors meetings are not recorded but agenda materials and other documents can be reviewed/copied by contacting the Office of Economic Development, Staff Coordinator and Offices of University Crossing PID at 214-670-1685.


Meeting Date:   February 15, 2022
Meeting Start time: 9:30am
Board Members Present: Larry Walton, Brett Gerig, Erin McCool, Jared Williams, Lawrence Ward,  Julia Hart, Margaret DiFrancesco, Brad Cheves, Julia Hart, Antoniette Eastman
Others in attendance: Ginger Greenberg, Vasavi Pilla, Jennifer Grissom, Ryan McCutchan
Staff in attendance: Patrick Sanders
AGENDA:

I. Call Meeting to Order (Larry Walton called the meeting to order).
II. Secretary Report  

1. Review Minutes from 12-14-2021 Board Meeting (Larry Walton called for approval of Meeting Minutes, and Julia Hart seconded the motion).
III. Treasurer Report

1. Review January 2022 Financials (Patrick Sanders and Larry Walton provided an overview of the UCPID’s financials).
IV. President Report

1. St. Patrick’s Day Parade (March 12, 2022) (Patrick Sanders updated the Board on the upcoming St. Patrick’s Day parade. The UCPID will be contributing $15,000 for cleanup).
2. Next Board Meeting:  April 19, 2022

V. Executive Director

1. Committee Reports

a. Security Committee

i. ENP Summary (Margaret DiFrancesco updated the Board on the ENP Summary).
ii. Volunteer in Patrol (VIP) Bike Program-    Under this program, sponsored by the Dallas Police Dept. (DPD), volunteers patrol our community to observe and report any suspicious activity.  
· Next Steps:  The UCPID is requesting volunteers, so the program can expand! 

iii. Homeless Outreach Summary (Patrick Sanders updated the Board on the Homeless Outreach Team’s activities).
iv. 711 (Mockingbird Ln. & Greenville Ave.) CPTED – The UCPID has developed a landscape design for this area, which is designed to deter panhandling and reduce crime.
· Cost:  $24,858.48

· Update:  After reporting this location, through the City of Dallas 311 portal, Code Compliance has sent Kroger Notices of Violation (NOV) for trash and debris.  Thanks to these NOVs, Kroger has begun picking up trash in the area.  
b. Improvement/Maintenance Committee

i. Pedestrian Lighting Project (University Crossing Trail (UCT))

· Update:  On January 27, 2022, Jacob’s Consulting (Jacobs) submitted a revised application to TXDOT.  Prior to the submission, Jacobs and the UCPID met with the City of Dallas, Park & Recreation Dept. (Park & Rec.) to discuss outstanding issues and exchange information.  Additionally, Jacobs also met with TXDOT to identify any remaining issues.  Based on those meetings, Jacobs submitted the revised application. After the submission, TXDOT has requested some additional forms be completed.
· Next Steps:  The UCPID and Park & Rec. are waiting for TXDOT approval. Once approval is granted, the UCPID will transmit funds to Park & Rec., and Park & Rec. will request formal approval from the City of Dallas, City Council to move forward with bidding this project. Installation of the lighting should begin in the spring of 2022. (Patrick Sanders updated the Board on the status of the project. The UCPID is waiting on TXDOT approval to move forward with the project).
· Glencoe Park (Pedestrian Lighting): In addition to the pedestrian lights, being installed under the Funding Agreement, the UCPID also plans to install pedestrian lighting in Glencoe Park, along the UCT between Ellsworth & Martel.  
· Estimated Cost:  This cost is not eligible for reimbursement, and Jacobs projects the cost of installing pedestrian lighting, along this portion of the UCT, at around $132,000.

· “Phase 1” Complete:  Oncor Electric has installed nine (9) lights, on their own light fixtures, running east from Matilda Ave. Bridge and stopping near Skillman Street. These lights illumine a dark part of the UCT, and this constitutes the first phase of this project. (Note:  The UCPID would like to acknowledge Lawrence Ward, at Oncor.  Without Mr. Wards supervision and commitment, these lights would not have installed.  Additionally, the UCPID would like acknowledge Amanda Schultz, our representative on the Park Board.  Amanda ensured that Oncor received the necessary documentation, from the City of Dallas, to maintain these lights).
· Trail Lighting (from SMU Blvd. to the Redline Bridge):  These lights are fully operational.  The UCPID is now paying the electricity on these lights, and going forward, we will pay to maintain them.  (Note:  The UCPID would like to acknowledge Janice Chilton, along with her team at Convexity, who worked closely with an electrician to ensure these lights were operational.  Without Janice’s assistance, this would not have been possible).

ii. University Crossing Trail (UCT)
· Greenville Ave. & Matilda St. Bridges (Mural, Pollination Park, Fence, Rest Area, and Trail Signage)

· Pollination Park:  In addition to installing murals underneath the Greenville Ave. & Matilda St. Bridges, the UCPID is working with Public Works to install a Pollination Park, both between these bridges and underneath them.  Working with our former Park Board Representative, the UCPID will develop a plan to install a Pollination Park, which will include flowering plants to attract bees and butterflies.
· Submission Date:  Spring 2022

· Pollination Park Budget:  $50,000

· Next Steps:  The UCPID will partner with our former Park Board Representative to develop a Landscape Design, and then present the design to City of Dallas for final approval.
· New Fence (Pollination Park):  The UCPID has submitted a new fence design to the City of Dallas. The UCPID is working diligently to get approval from the City of Dallas, so installation can begin.
· Submission Date:  Winter 2022

· Estimated Cost:  $35,000

· Rest Area (Across from Pollination Park):  The UCPID had developed a landscape design for a Rest Area, on the south side of the UCT, across from the pollination park.
· Submission Date:  Winter 2022

· Cost:  $37,633

· New Trail Signage: The UCPID will develop a sign to inform the public about the pollination park. (Note:  The signs may include QR codes, which pedestrians can access with SMART phones).
· Submission Date:  Spring 2022

· Budget: $10,000

iii. Glencoe Park Improvements:  In January 2022, the UCPID met with the City of Dallas, Park & Recreation Dept. (Park & Rec.), to finalize plans  for a new “Chess Park”.  The UCPID will fund the installation of the following:
· Five (5) Chess Tables w/chairs
· Bike Stand
· Landscaping
· Estimated Cost:  $30,000

iv. New Sculpture Donation:  Mockingbird Station has generously donated a sculpture, for installation along the University Crossing Trail (UCT).  GlenStar Properties has generously donated land for the sculpture, behind Premier Place next to the UCT. The UCPID has commissioned an art conservator, Michael VanEnter, to restore the sculpture.  Once the sculpture is restored, the UCPID will install it along the UCT, along with a new rest area. Budget for the Project:
· Moving Cost:  $5,000
· Estimated Restoration Cost:  $35,000
· Rest Area:  $20,000
· Update:  The base for the sculpture has been installed, and sculpture is undergoing restoration in Michael VanEnter’s shop. Once restoration is complete, the sculpture will be moved to its new home. (Patrick Sanders updated the Board on the status of the sculpture installation. Once the art conservator gets the necessary materials, to stabilize the sculpture, the sculpture will be installed).
v. Mockingbird Station (Pedestrian Bridge & Wall Mural):  
· The UCPID and Mockingbird Station have discussed a possible partnership for a mural, to be installed on the pedestrian bridge linking Mockingbird Station to the SMU/Mockingbird Station DART station, and Mockingbird Station’s wall facing the UCT.  The UCPID and Mockingbird Station would split the cost of a mural.
· Estimated UCPID Cost:  $25,000

vi. Pedestrian Bridge over Mockingbird Lane:  
· The UCPID is in discussions with Park & Rec. to improve a section of the pedestrian bridge over Mockingbird Lane.  Specifically, a section of the bridge is in poor repair and has been “tagged” with graffiti, on multiple occasions.  To improve this section of the bridge, the UCPID may partner with Park & Rec. to install a mural at this location. (Note: Photos of the bridge are attached).
· Estimated Cost:  $35,000

· Next Steps:  The UCPID will work with Park & Rec. to obtain the necessary permit, to install a mural.  Additionally, before any mural can be installed, Park & Rec. will need to repair the surface of the bridge, which is currently cracking.  
vii. Mockingbird Lane Improvements: 

· “US75/Mockingbird/Lovers Lane Pedestrian Improvements”:  This portion of the Bond Package is fully funded, and the City of Dallas will use the Mockingbird Pedestrian & Bicycle Study as the basis for the improvements. 

· The UCPID has been in discussion with the City of Dallas, Transportation Dept., to partner in this project.  Specifically, the UCPID will work with the Transportation Dept. to fund non-standard capital improvements, such as burying electrical lines or installing permeable pavers along Mockingbird Ln.

· Update:  On February 10, 2022, the UCPID’s Improvement Cmte. met with representatives from the City of Dallas, Transportation Dept. (Transportation) to discuss a partnership.  The focus of the discussion was on improving the sidewalks along Greenville Ave. and Mockingbird Ln., with a focus on expanding the sidewalks, repairing them,  and adding decorative pavers. (Patrick Sanders updated the Board on the UCPID’s Improvement Cmte. meeting with the City of Dallas, Transportation Dept. (Dept. Transportation). During the meeting, the UCPID and the City developed a project scope that will focus on the southside of Mockingbird Ln., between Greenville & US75, and Greenville Ave., between SMU Blvd. and Lovers Ln.).
viii. Greenville Avenue & Katy Trail Enhancement Master Plans (Greenville Study)

· The Greenville Study will provide the template for future improvements along Greenville Ave.  Specifically, the UCPID is interested in upgrading the sidewalks along Greenville, which may include the installation of permeable pavers and planting new trees.

· The UCPID has been in discussion with the City of Dallas, Transportation Dept., to partner in this project.  Specifically, the UCPID will work with the Transportation Dept. to fund non-standard capital improvements, such as the installation of permeable pavers and tree planting along Greenville Ave.

ix. Bike Share Program

· Current Model:  The UCPID has been working with the Fort Worth Transit Authority, which oversees Fort Worth’s bike share program, and DART to develop a “pilot program” in the UCPID.

· Pilot Program:  Under this program, DART would fund and develop a program that mirrors Fort Worth’s bike share.  Additionally, DART would fund the majority of the program, but the UCPID could act as a sponsor. Our community would serve as a “test case” for the rest of Dallas.

· Guest Speakers:
· Jennifer Grissom (Executive Director, Fort Work Bike Sharing)

· Ryan McCutchan (Transit Planner II, DART) (Jennifer Grissom and Ryan McCutchan gave presentations to the Board, explaining Ft. Worth’s Bike Share program and DART’s vision for replicating that program in Dallas.  Specifically, the UCPID could serve as a “pilot program” for the bike stations, which would entail sponsorship by the UCPID).
x. Matilda St. Improvements:  In January 2022, the UCPID met with the Director of Design and Innovation at SMU’s MADI Program to discuss a partnership for developing the unused land near Matilda St.

xi. Board Suggested Improvements

· Board Members are invited to offer suggestions for future projects in our community.
c. Communication/Marketing Committee 

i. Ginger Greenberg is developing overall Communications Strategy.

ii.  Trail Camera to better document life in the PID.

2. Community Updates

a. Mockingbird Ln. Planters – The UCPID replanted all six (6) planters along Mockingbird Ln.

b. “All Ships Rise to the Same Level” – Witnessing Investment in the UCPID:  Spotlight on Mockingbird Plaza
c. Community Stakeholders provide updates regarding the status of their properties or projects

VI. New Business

1.  N/A

VII. Adjourn


_______________________________          
____________________________    

             (Meeting Chair Signature)                                   (Board Secretary Signature)
